
 

Advocacy Day 2025 – Legislative Priorities 
 

The American Association for Dental, Oral, and Craniofacial Research (AADOCR), the American Dental 
Education Association (ADEA), and the Friends of NIDCR urge Congress to prioritize funding for dental, oral, 
and craniofacial research and essential oral health programs. 
 
We call on Congress to support the following legislative priorities: 

 
1. Complete Fiscal Year 2026 appropriations and provide adequate funding for federal programs vital to 

the nation’s oral health, including: 
• $51.3 billion for the National Institutes of Health (NIH) & maintain current negotiated F&A rates 
• $520.16 million for the National Institute of Dental and Craniofacial Research (NIDCR) 
• $43.67 million for HRSA Title VII Oral Health Training Programs 
• $20.25 million for the CDC Division of Oral Health 

 
The research and oral health programs supported by these federal agencies enhance the knowledge 
base of oral health professionals, prepare students for careers in dentistry, reduce oral disease among 
vulnerable populations, and help improve oral health outcomes. 

 
2. Maintain NIDCR as an independent entity that is dedicated to advancing oral and overall health, and 

researching dental, oral, and craniofacial health and diseases, including conditions such as tooth 
decay, periodontal disease, oral cancer, and craniofacial disorders. 
 

3. Cosponsor and support the bipartisan Resident Education Deferred Interest Act or “REDI Act” 
(S.942/H.R.2028) to help address dental residents’ student loan debt burden and dental workforce 
shortages.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The American Association for Dental, Oral, and Craniofacial Research (AADOCR) is a nonprofit organization with a 
mission to drive dental, oral, and craniofacial research to advance health and well-being. AADOCR represents the individual 
scientists, clinician-scientists, dental professionals, and students based in academic, government, non-profit and private-
sector institutions who share our mission. AADOCR is the largest division of the International Association for Dental 
Research. 
 
The American Dental Education Association (ADEA) is The Voice of Dental Education. Our members include all 87 U.S. 
and Canadian dental schools, more than 800 allied and advanced dental education programs, more than 55 corporations 
and approximately 15,000 individuals. Our activities encompass a wide range of research, advocacy, faculty and leadership 
development, meetings, news, and publications, including the esteemed Journal of Dental Education®. 
 
The Friends of National Institute of Dental and Craniofacial Research (FNIDCR) is a broad-based coalition of academic 
and research institutions, professional associations, and foundations that champion NIDCR, the world’s largest institution 
dedicated exclusively to research to improve dental, oral and craniofacial health. With programmatic activities operated out 
of AADOCR, FNIDCR helps represent the interests of patients, researchers, educators, clinicians and students and the 
value they find in NIDCR and its critical research. 


